
     

 
 

 
 
 

LUKE 1:17 – “To turn the hearts of the fathers to the children, and the disobedient to the wisdom of the just; 
to make ready a people prepared for the Lord.” 
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17 January, 2015 

 

 

Dear Parents, 

 

Greetings of peace in the name of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ!  

 

As mentioned in the previous minutes of PSF held in September 2014, it is important for 

parents to attend the Parent Staff Fellowship every quarter to be effectively partnering the 

school in fulfilling the mission of our school: Luke 1:17.  At the last meeting, there was an 

increase in attendance; however, we seek your cooperation and are looking towards 100% 

attendance. 

 

Minutes of meeting held on January 17 

 

We opened with pledges, national anthem, school song and worship led by student leaders. 

The school is very proud of our worship team leading us into the presence of God at every 

gathering in His name. 

 

To God be the Glory – Mrs Boey  

 Today is our 15th anniversary – the school was registered on January 17 (in the year 

2000), to begin our school mission found in Luke 1:17.  We thank God for His 

faithfulness, His Presence and His Word to prepare a people ready for the Lord since 

the day of small beginnings up to this day. 

 All students made progress last term, in academics and social traits. (2 Tim. 3:16-17) 

 All graduates who applied to universities of their choice were admitted. (Jer.29:11) 

 School is financially healthy and will be appropriating funds for new premises.  

 37 students copied out Psalm 119 during the school holidays. 

 21 new students registered in January 2015. 

 16 students achieved Honour Roll A. 

 16 students will be sent for International Student Convention in New Mexico. 

 13 high school students will be graduating this year. 

 3 graduates from last year are presently serving as monitors. 

 2 supervisors completed training in November. 

 1 new student received salvation in the first week of this term. 

 New PE attire, designed with inputs from the student council. 

 ACE Director for Asia will be conducting the supervisors’ professional training for the 

first time in Singapore this March. Parents as well as homeschool parents are 

encouraged to attend.  

 

 

 



 
 

 
 

 

 
279 Balestier Road, B1-00, Balestier Point, Singapore 329727   Tel: 6251 5282   H/P: 98373182   Fax: 6252 3466 

www.victorylifechristianschool.com 

Presentation of Honour Roll Certificates – Mrs Valluvan  

All sixteen students who achieved Honour Roll last term attained Honour Roll A. Well done! 

 

Requirements for Honour Roll: Complete at least 3 PACEs in each subject. Memorise each 

month’s Bible passage. Pace Test results 88%-93% (Honour Roll B) or 94%-100% (Honour 

Roll A). 

 

Big Events till end of academic year in June – Mrs Boey 

January 27-30 - Mission trip to Myanmar 

March 18-21 - Professional training by ACE Director of Asia  

March 28 - PSF 

April 20-24 - Games week (basketball/chess/badminton/table-tennis/bowling/soccer) 

May 8  - VLCS Got Talent – also fundraising for ISC 

May 22-29 - ISC in New Mexico (students will leave May 20 and return June 4) 

May 27-29 - Parent Conferences 

 

Co-Curricular Activities (CCA) – Mrs Valluvan 

Students are encouraged to participate in at least one or two CCAs and learn the value of 

discipline, teamwork, responsibility and commitment. 

The following CCAs are still in need of volunteers/coaches to help conduct: Soccer, Art, 

Speech & Drama, Photography, Creative Writing, and String Instruments. Please let us know 

if you or someone you know may be able to coach. 

 

Offering taken for Myanmar mission trip and for ISC – the school will need to raise funds to 

subsidize $2000 for each student.   

 

A total of $414.60 for mission fund and $126.00 for ISC was collected. 

 

Prayer Requests – Mrs Boey 

Parents led in prayer for the following: 

1. New Premises for school – location and God’s provision. 

2. Funds for ISC. 

3. New students to assimilate well 

4. Graduating students to finish well, a people ready for the Lord. 

5. VLCS families  

 

The meeting ended with fellowship over abundant nonya-kueh, samosa, tea and coffee. 

 

Thank you for your attention – see you at the next PSF on 28th March, 2015. 

 

Blessings, 

 

 

Mr Alistair Quirey 

Operations Manager 


